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Clean Environment 
Brunswick 	Act, R.S.N.B. 1973, 

c.C-6 
(Regulations: 
Air Quality Regs.) 

6. New 

7. Newfoundland Department of 
Provincial Affairs & 
Environment Act 1973 

No. 39. 

8. Prince Edward Environmental 
Island 	Protection Act, 

1975, c.9. 

The Air Quality Regulation 
made pursuant to the Act pro-
hibit any emission that may 
cause substantial loss of 
enjoyment of, or damage to 
property. The Minister of 
the Environment is empowered 
by the Act to issue control 
orders requiring an owner or 
operator to control or stop 
emission of any contaminants 
that endanger the health, 
safety or comfort of a per-
son, or that interfere with 
the normal enjoyment of life 
or property. If there is an 
imminent danger to health of 
any person from a contaminant 
emitted from any source, the 
Minister has power to issue a 
stop over. 

The Act authorizes the 
Minister, where he has infor-
mation that pollution emana-
ting from any source within 
the province is likely to 
render the air of the prov-
ince harmful to public 
health, safety or welfare, to 
order the owner or operator 
to make any alteration or 
variation of the source, that 
the Minister deems necessary 
or to issue a stop order 
requiring the owner or opera-
tor to shut down the source. 
Regulations may be made under 
the Act prescribing what 
qualities and properties of 
air constitute a polluted or 
unwholesome condition, to 
preventing or restricting air 
pollution, etc. 

The Act prohibits the dis-
charge or deposit of any 
substance into the air that 
may cause pollution or impair 
the quality of the air unless 
an approval of the Minister 


